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Amending Chapter 18, Kansas City Building & Rehabilitation Code as a companion amendment to the Chapter 88 Zoning and 
Development Code regarding short term rentals and transient uses.   

 This revision to Chapter 18, Kansas City Building & 
Rehabilitation Code, is offered as a potential 
companion to the Short Term Rental amendments 
as proposed to Chapter 88, Zoning & Development 
Code.  The changes in this ordinance would address 
recommendations provided by the City Plan 
Commission related to the building code impact on 
these types of uses.  A concern of the CPC and in 
the public testimony was the impact of building 
code-mandated upgrades, especially a mandate for 
a fire sprinkler system. 

Currently adopted are the 2012 International 
Building Code (IBC) and 2012 International 
Residential Code (IRC), as amended.  The 2015 
edition of the IBC introduces a new category called 
a Lodging House, which allows an owner to share 
up to five bedrooms in their home, while still 
considering the use to be considered a single family 
dwelling as permitted under the 2012 IRC.  Under 
this provision, the owner must occupy the dwelling 
unit and live in common with the guests in the 
unit.  This ordinance would add the Lodging House 
provision from the 2015 IBC to our current building 
code.  [The currently adopted IRC allows the rental 
of an entire single family dwelling to a single group 
with no trigger of code improvements, as the IRC 
does not distinguish transit vs nontransient use.] 
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Note that the unamended 2012 I-codes require fire 
sprinklers in all residential occupancies, even detached 
houses; however, due to MO State statute, fire 
sprinklers are not required in projects within the scope 
of the IRC (ie detached single family dwellings, 
duplexes, and townhouses).  The previously adopted 
2006 IBC also included provisions allowing the limited 
rental of rooms in a single family dwelling. 
  
The 2012 IBC distinguishes transient vs non-transient 
use in multifamily residential buildings.  This ordinance 
also includes text to provide that in a multi-family 
building, rental of up to 25% of the total number of 
units in the building could be considered to be 
primarily nontransient in nature, and therefore would 
not be considered to be a change of occupancy 
classification of the building.   
   
 

 
 




